South Bondi / Watson Precinct Minutes

 

Date: 8 August
Location: Waverley Council Chambers, 3rd Floor Bondi Road
Time: 7:30-9:30
Apologies: Colin Seeger Sth Bondi/Watson 
Convener: Ludovico Fabiano
Secretary: Candice Reid-Latimer
Minutes accepted from last meeting

Community Consultation on Sustainable Transport Issues
Bronwyn Kelly Director of Corporate & Technical Services spoke on Approaching Sustainable Transport in Waverley. The Waverley Strategic Plan re-affirms the aims and strategies of the 2002 Transport Policy. The Policy has two targets, to achieve sustainability, and to achieve safety and health with a 10-year frame for achievement of targets from 2002 to 2012.
Targets for Sustainability
* increase use of public transport
* Reduced volume of private traffic on arterial roads
* reduced kilometers traveled by private cars in Waverley
*reduced net area of road dedicated to private vehicle travel
*reduced net area of road dedicated to parking.
Targets for Safety and Health
* Reduced pedestrian accidents
* Reduced road crashes
* Reduced vehicle speed
* Increased kilometers walked
* Increased annual funding for pedestrian works
* Increased accessibility of public transport
Strategies Implemented
* Over $8 million invested in traffic calming and pedestrian safety works between 1998- 2005 with another $9 million spent before 2011
* enforced patrols to focus on un-safe parking as well as fair sharing of spaces
* “ Move on” policy introduced in 2006
* DCP for parking capped spaces permitted in new developments
* Greenlinks program established
* Bike paths and other bike facilities
* Car share scheme and walking school bus
* Parking Education Team and Sustainable Transport Officer
Biggest Impacts in performance -sustainability are, car registration rising in Waverley, visitors by car rising in particular Bondi Beach up 24% parking at car park for beach, attendance at major events and shoppers arriving by car rising, land area devoted to car rising and public transport use falling. The occupancy of street spaces in Bondi Beach is over 90% nearly all year. Increase in cars to get to public transport as well threatens gains to date. Waverley residents bought vehicles at 1.4 times the rate of all other Australians, vehicle per person Waverley 2.5% VS 1.7% per person the rest of Australia. 
Council is working with-in the strategy to achieve targets through engineering, education, enforcement, encouragement with an adopted policy of achieving 80% support for the Policy. Communication with other levels of Government to achieve decisions on mass transit within 5 years, and reduce dependency on oil.
What can Waverley residents consider doing? Don’t buy the next car, don’t drive short trips, take a bus or walk to the beach, use fuel efficient cars, walk and cycle for fun, walk or cycle to school, work, day care and share the cars esp. as the kids grow.
Use the “Beach Runner”, a new bus service introduced starting November 1 running until April. Running North and South week-ends and Public holidays at $1.60 RTN or $.80 one way, a cheap alternative to getting to and from  the local beaches, and cliff walks. Surf boards welcome!
 Item 1.
Martin Ave- Bike Path & Traffic Flow Changes
Waverley Council in an effort to promote alternative transport methods has been implementing a bike path from Bondi to Bondi Junction, Martin Ave being one example.
One resident of Martins Ave commented that he has seen no increase in bike traffic since the scheme was introduced less than three months ago, furthermore has noticed due to a narrowed roadway for vehicles, safety has become an issue on the street. 
This is due to motorists using Ocean St via Martin Ave as an alternate route to Old South Head Road. Further noted was the motorists are doing u-turns and coming back the other way.
Cr George Copeland pointed out in this project to make a bike path Martin Ave was chosen rather than the busy Old South Head Road for safety reasons. However it was not anticipated that motorists would be making use of the narrowed street in such high numbers in a bid to avoid traffic. 
It was suggested that perhaps as the plan is relatively new, the numbers of bike users could still climb as more people became familiar with the scheme 
Cr David Ridyard  commented that as Waverley looks toward a sustainable future this is  still in scheme in progress, however noted that the concerns and frustrations were valid. 
Recommendation: To have Council Staff monitor safety issues on site, particularly at peak hours 7-9AM and 3:30PM
Item 2. 
Keeping Waverley Green
Waverley has a Community Vision to protect and enhance the natural environment for the present and future. The Strategic Plan looks to share open and green spaces while protecting its indigenous, non-indigenous, natural, built and cultural heritage.
Specific projects include: Sth Bronte-landscaping and bush care, Hunter Park-stage two implemented soon-more landscape; Tamarama bush regeneration; Gaerloch reserve-path/plantings proposed; Weed mapping of the area-to identify then remove.
One resident pointed out poplars as being unsuitable. This was addressed by Cr George Copeland who noted that under the Tree Management Program policy was to use indigenous trees where possible. An example of Cook Island Palms being planted down Campbell Parade for shade was given. Passed around for viewing was a photo of Hunter Park in 1985 with no trees, where as now it is a green area with many trees.
Item 3.
Precinct System Review
As part of this review, Council aims to assess the current effectiveness of
the system in meeting its objectives, as set out in Council’s Precinct
Policy. This will give us an opportunity to identify any deficiencies and
gaps, and propose measures to improve the precinct system.
This survey is part of a wider consultation process that will also include
the views of Council staff, as well as councillors as key stakeholders
supporting the precinct system. It is equally important that Council
understands the interactions and experiences of its staff with precinct
committees, as well as precinct committees’ with Council.
 
Item 4.
General Business
1. One resident raised his concerns with regard to the Benevolent Society Project on Ocean St., the MOS Child Care Center will be closing. Two months ago parents were notified that in 18 months due to the project the center would be closed. As an affordable option for the parents, they felt they should have been advised prior to any decisions.
Cr George Copeland advised that the General Manager of Council was currently lobbying for alternate childcare facilities. Subsidized by Council, a special needs school and /or child care facility were being considered as options.
Also noted was that the Board of the Project was adamant to include an aged care facility rather than to have a rental facility in the space.
Cr Ingrid Strewe advised that under the Code of Conduct, Council is prevented from having a viewpoint, however the Benevolent Society has spoken of integration, and Council is encouraging a joint operation , while looking at investment strategies. Furthermore Cr Strewe pointed out that as Baby Boomer’s babies were having babies the need for affordable childcare would become urgent in the community. Wellington Street Public School being down in numbers was mentioned as perhaps one option as the inclusion of pre-school on site would aviate into a feeder system to bring the numbers of students back up. This is one option that would be considered with the Department of Education.
2. A resident concerned enquired as to the advancement of the Appeal to the Land and Environment Courts on a D/A lodged for 362 Birrel Street -land subdivision and new road/driveway.Cr Ingrid Strewe advised the case was still pending on Merit Appeal before the Courts.
3. The Ward Boundary Review was noted as a 25 year plan, where the distribution of  population mix in some areas made the Ward boundary review necessary. Legislation would ensure that each Ward contains a number of electors that does not differ by more than 10 per cent from the number of electors in each other ward in the area. 
The latest information showed: 7,384   enrolled electors in Bondi Ward, 10,576 in Hunter Ward, 9,835in Lawson Ward, 10,120 in Waverley Ward; for a total of 37,915
In order to meet the 10% difference in enrolled electors each Ward would need to have between 9,005 and 9,953 enrolled electors. This means only Lawson Ward “fits” the profile with Hunter and Waverley having more than the maximum target and Bondi Ward less. The proposal being exhibited calls for moving enrolled electors from/to the census collection districts. While following rules:
*To ensure as far as possible, any changes to the Ward boundaries take into account  
  Census collection districts and do not cut across CCD units
* ensure, as far as possible, any proposed changes follow roads or other geographic   
   features that define the area.
* reduce, as far as possible, the difference between the number of enrolled electors in     
   each Ward so the number fits with-in the range.
TIMETABLE
* on exhibition 2/7 to 30/8 (at least 28 days)
* Submission period ends 13/8 ( 42 days from commencement of exhibition period)
* Report to council 21/8 (possibly as late report)
* To electoral Commission September 2007
Report to Council Meeting 19 June 2007 includes map of proposed changes.
4. Waverley Council Civic Pride Awards for Gardening is being introduces with several categories giving locals the opportunity to not only improve the health and beauty of Waverley but also win gardening vouchers. Contact Civic Pride Coordinator on 9386 7925 or e-mail civicpride@waverley.nsw.gov.au for more information.
5. A Civic Pride Program has been introduced to help residents become active in making real improvements to the local environment. Contact Eleanor Rafery on 9386 7925 or civicpride@waverley.nsw.gov.au if you are or know of any "Environmental Heroes"
 
Meeting Closed 9:30PM
 
Next Meeting October 24, 2007
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